I.  The May 7, 2003 workgroup meeting on the UC Berkeley Campus, 

which was attended by over 30 people (ANR= 14), was very fruitful.  

We were able to bring in a number of new members, helping us 

continue to reach our goal of building working partnerships between 

the University and community and public groups working on food 

security issues.  The following groups were represented at this 

meeting:

Sustainable Agriculture Education Center (SAGE)

Sacramento County Hunger Commission

CA Department of Social Services

San Francisco County Department of Public Health

Alameda County Department of Public Health

San Francisco Food Systems Council

Food Bank of Contra Costa and Solano

California Institute of Rural Studies

Community Food Security Coalition

Cooperative Extension


San Joaquin County


Santa Barbara County


Calaveras County


Alameda County


Solano County


San Bernadino County


Sonoma County


Santa Clara County


UC SAREP

Faculty, Specialists and Students from:

UC DAVIS


Department of Human and Community Development

UC BERKELEY


Institute of Urban and Regional Development


Dept of Environmental Science, Policy and Management


Center for Weight and Health


This meeting was particularly successful in starting to form 

connections between UCCE and the Community Food Security Coalition 

(CFSC).  After the workgroup meeting, a number of workgroup members 

(including UCCE specialists advisors) attended two different in-

service trainings in Berkeley hosted by the CFSC and the Building 

Food Security Workgroup:

June 16, 2003: Community Food Assessment Training

June 17, 2003: Food Mapping Training

II.  Our next meeting (May 5, 2004) will be held in conjunction with 

the Human Resources Coordinating Conference in Davis.  This meeting 

will be a smaller working meeting to further develop our ideas for a 

grant proposal to do a community food assessment (and subsequent 

intervention) in farmworker communities.  The California Nutrition 

Network is very excited about possibly funding this project, and 

Frank Buck of CNN will be there to give his feedback as we move 

forward in solidifying a fundable grant proposal.  We are also 

initiating discussions with the Heifer International Fund about 

supporting our work with farmworker communities.

     We expect between 10-14 members to attend, of which  8-10 will 

be from DANR.

We firmly believe that food security is an area that widely 

affects DANR’s clientele.  From small farmers trying to make a 

living growing food, to farmworkers working on farms but suffering 

disproportionately from diet-related diseases, to consumers who are 

struggling to access food and make appropriate food choices – DANR’s 

clientele are very much affected by this issue.   The mission of the 

Building Food Security workgroup is to work towards a food system in 

which all community residents of California can obtain a safe, 

culturally acceptable, nutritionally adequate diet through a 

sustainable and just food system.  This narrative will 

highlight a number of workgroup projects that are operationalizing 

this mission.


We have been very successful during the last year in 

networking and continuing to build bridges and form relationships 

both within Cooperative Extension and between UCCE and other 

community/public groups and agencies.  Indeed, given the number of 

community and public groups working on issues related to food 

security, we felt it was important to continue strengthening these 

relationships.  As such, we have created linkages with a number of 

people within the Community Food Security Coalition and a number of 

agencies, including both the Alameda and San Francisco Departments 

of Public Health, both which are on the cutting edge of community-

based interventions around Food Security.  We are also strengthening 

our relationship with the California Nutrition Network (CNN), and 

will be submitting a grant proposal to them this summer (2004).


The following are projects the workgroup has completed or 

initiated during the 2003-2004 fiscal year:

1)
The two co-chairs of the workgroup and three other members 

of the workgroup (Sujatha Ganapathy, Christy Getz, Shelia Bliss-

Duffy, Diane Metz and Mary Lavender Fujii) were involved in writing 

and editing a (105 page) document: A Framework for Understanding 

Food Insecurity: An Anti-Poverty Approach and A Food Systems 

Approach.  This document will soon be published on the website of UC 

Berkeley’s Center for Weight and Health.

2)
Solano County Agricultural Economics Report: The two co-

chairs of the workgroup were primary (Christy Getz) and co-author 

(Diane Metz) of a report estimating the “value-added” of agriculture 

in Solano County.  We feel that supporting and highlighting the 

value of local agriculture is an important component of the 

workgroup’s mission.

3)
We have taken some preliminary steps towards a Farmworker 

Community Food Security Assessment.  Co-chair Diane Metz was funded 

through UC Davis’ California Communities Program to hire an intern 

to do preliminary research on farmworker food security in 

California.  We are following up on this and trying to security 

funding through the California Nutrition Network.

4)
Member Dorothy Smith has been intimately involved with the 

Calaveras County Mobile Food Pantry Project funded by the California 

Food and Fibers Futures Project, coordinated out of UC Davis. This 

is an innovative project created to address food insecurity in rural 

counties.  It has brought not only food but also nutrition education 

and other resource information to families in hard-to-reach areas.  

5)
Co-chair Christy Getz has been maintaining our website:  

http://nature.berkeley.edu/bfswg/

